
God’s Faithfulness Through Alli 
When I (Jenny) first met Alli, she was a freshman on the Cross Country team at Butler. I began discipling her 
the summer of 2018 (while nursing and caring for newborn Caroline). We wrestled with what it means to 
remain surrendered to the Lord when all her teammates wanted nothing to do with Jesus. We dreamed about 
what it could look like to see a spiritual movement on her team. Alli remained faithful to pursue her teammates 
with grace and truth. The past three years, God has slowly but surely been at work in and through Alli. I 
recently received this text from Alli after she led the XC team small group.  

“Jenny, this was our XC team small group on 
Monday! Almost everyone on the team was 
there. It’s literally bigger than when it was 
combined with the Track & Field girls. I am so 
encouraged! AHHH, God is so good!!”  

WOW! This picture and text from Alli captures 
why we remain motivated to reach and disciple 
college athletes. It’s overwhelming to see God’s 
faithfulness through my investment in Alli; 
especially while I’m caring for our three little ones 
at home and have limited time to give on campus 
during this season of life. *Update about the kids 
on the backside :)  

Pray for Spiritual Multiplication 
The spiritual fruit through Alli’s life is exactly what we are praying for and 
laboring toward! As we disciple men and women to walk intimately with Jesus, 
we also equip them to pursue their teammates with the good news of Jesus. 
Their close friendships naturally build bridges of grace which can carry the 
weight of truth. Alli graduates this May but we are excited for how God’s Spirit 
will continue the work through her disciples Maddie and Karmen.  

Pray that we would see more athletes like Alli raised up to be 
ambassadors for Christ amongst their teammates. Thank you for being 
our partner in this missionary work. We couldn’t do this Kingdom building work 
without your prayers and financial support! 

Our mission is to raise up servant leaders for God’s 
kingdom by reaching and discipling college athletes 
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Butler XC team small group led by Alli

Jenny & Alli



Family Update  
April is a busy month with birthdays. Caroline turned 3 on April 12th. Matt turned 37 on April 15th. 
Cooper turned 1 on April 24th. Here are some recent pictures. We are grateful for life together! 

Getting plants with daddy Helping daddy build a ping 
pong table in the basement

New bike lights! 

Working in daddy’s office Easter Sunday service Cooper is getting big!

Caroline loved the 
homemade cake! We love our babysitter Maddie

Brother love


